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REFUSE COLLECTION
Recycling and green waste bins (blue and green bins) will be collected on
Tuesdays 13th and 27th August.
The grey rubbish bins will be collected on Tuesdays 6th and 20th  August.

MOBILE LIBRARY
The mobile library has books with large print, ordinary print, picture books,
children’s books, paperbacks, non-fiction, novels, sagas, crime, mysteries,
adventures, westerns and romance.  The vcan has talking books, cassettes and
CDs.
The library van will continue to visit Oxhill, stopping at the Village Hall at 10
am and staying there for 20 minutes.  The van will visit us on Wednesday  21st
August.  It calls every three weeks.

WEEKDAY WALKERS
There are two walks planned for August:
August 9th  – A 5 mile circular morning walk from Warmington via Ratley with
550 feet of ascent. Lunch will be at The Plough Warmington – Walk starts at
10.00am.
August 23rd - A 7.1 mile walk from Upton House car park to Castle Inn Edgehill
and return with 225 feet of ascent. Lunch will be at the Castle Inn, Edgehill
Walk starts at 10:15am.
Those who wish to join us are most welcome, but please contact Jim Saxton on
01295 680613 or at saxton @ talktalk.net before the Tuesday evening prior to
the walk.
Jim Saxton

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE OXHILL NEWS
The editors welcome any pictures, photographs, drawings, poems, puzzles,
recipes, announcements or items of local news for possible inclusion in The
Oxhill News.  Please email news-editor@oxhill.org.uk or place paper
contributions in the box labelled ‘The Oxhill News’ in the village Church.
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ST.LAWRENCE’S CHURCH, OXHILL SERVICES IN
AUGUST

All are warmly welcome

Sunday 4th Trinity X
9.30am Parish Communion (ML)

Sunday 11th Trinity XI  - St.Lawrence’s Day
9.30am Sunday Praise (BR)

Sunday 18th Trinity XII
9.30am Parish Communion (ML)

Sunday 25th Trinity XIII
9.30am Family Service (NM)

For other services in the benefice please see porch notice board

FROM THE PARISH REGISTERS

Funerals: remembered with thanksgiving
July 15th Linda Bolton (nee Harbour), aged 60

VICARAGE NOTES

Summer Days

I was remembering “going to the flicks” and being entranced by Cliff Richard and all
the music of  “Summer Holiday” – the thought makes me worryingly dated!

To everyone on holiday or receiving guests, may I wish safe travelling and happy times.
If visiting churches elsewhere, please take greetings from St.Lawrence’s, and do bring
friends a- visiting to our own oasis of calm.

I was speaking with some visitors to St.Lawrence’s a few weeks ago – they were
appreciating the sunlight shining through the plain glass windows. We probably have
the lack of money in the late 19th century to thank for the beauty we enjoy today!

Best wishes and God bless,

Nicholas Morgan    01608 685230 braileschurch@gmail.com



4

HARVEST FESTIVAL  29th September 2013

Service at 10 am with  Rev. Canon  Nicholas Morgan, followed by Auction
of fresh produce and also light refreshments.  Fresh produce will be very
gratefully received   the day before or even on Sunday morning and
proceeds from the Auction will go to Farm Africa  Also  we would be
very glad to receive any tins or packets that may be passed on to local
food banks

FINAL FUNDRAISER FOR 2013

Why not come and spend  a Sunday  afternoon  in the Old Chapel listening
to the  Shenlow Singers from 2pm  followed by a Pig Roast (pork bap)
and a cream tea. Tickets £10. Please telephone Carol Fox 01295 680223
or Cath Pugh on 01295 680958 More details in September News.

Carol Fox

GRADUATION  CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to Alex Finlyson for
achieving a BSc honours degree in
Environmental Science from the
University of Manchester. Alex
plans to stay in Manchester to
complete her Masters Degree.
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OXHILL VILLAGE HALL – UPCOMING EVENTS

Village Hall Maintenance day – Saturday, 10 August

We are having our annual Village Hall Maintenance day on Saturday, 10 August
starting at 10.00am – volunteers with many or few DIY skills will be welcome.

Please contact Derek Harbour on 680676 if you are able to assist.

Mexican style Progressive Supper – Saturday, 21 September

This is always a great evening and one that is greatly enjoyed by new-comers to
the village as it is a terrific opportunity to meet a lot of people in their own homes
and this year to enjoy some Mexican delicacies.

The format is to meet in the Village Hall for a drink and then off to various houses
throughout the Village for some interesting Mexican dishes and then on again to
another couple of destinations for more varieties of super food before returning to
the Village Hall for Puddings.

For the Mexican ‘traveller’ you get to meet different people, see different houses
and taste different delicacies and for the hosts you have all the fun of welcoming
people into your home but without the stress of preparing and cooking several
courses to a tight schedule.

We are looking for hosts to provide a selection of Mexican dishes for 4 to 10 guests
and for those who wish to join in but are unable to host a course; tickets are
available at £17.50 per head, (a bargain for a variety of good food and wine at
host’s homes!)

If you would like to participate in this popular supper please telephone Diana
Cronin on 680938 and let her know whether you would prefer to host a course of
Mexican food (recipes/guidance is available if needed) or would like some tickets.

Indian Feast – Friday, 18 October

Our ever popular Indian Feast Night is back and a selection of exotic Indian dishes
will be available to tempt your taste buds on FRIDAY October 18th from the many
and diverse regions of Oxhill. There will be tasty curries from South Oxhill, exotic
Chutneys from Central Oxhill and delicious vegetable accompaniments from the
furthest reaches of North Oxhill. Tickets are priced at £12.50 per person and food
will be served from 7.30pm.

Tickets are available from Tricia Harbour on 680676

Derek Harbour
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OXHILL VILLAGE HALL BOULES EVENT REPORT
On Sunday, 14 July, we held our annual Boules event to compete for the
prestigious Gardner Cup. Around 34 people enjoyed fine French cheeses and
pates, fresh baguettes and a refreshing salad followed by a light, crispy Apple
tart with cream accompanied by a drink or two before entering the rigour of the
Boule competition.

The competition consisted of 8 teams which required 3 rounds of competition
and the grand final itself. Games were full of tension as teams surged into leads
only to be pegged back following a brilliant pitch. No quarter was asked or given
as knuckles were bared and emotions soared and plummeted.

The final was a tense affair watched eagerly by the large crowd and The City All
Stars (Katy Dowding, Eddie Whittaker, Adrian & Belinda Marklew) just edged
it against Half a Run (Karen & Stuart Barker plus Holly & Tricia Harbour).

Thanks to the Village Hall Committee for their hard work in making this a great
event.

Derek Harbour

AT THE PEACOCK
Quiz Night
Quiz night on Sunday 4th August at 8pm.

Village Events
Village Lunch on August 21st  at 12:30.
The Village Coffee morning will be on
Wednesday 7th August at 10.30am.
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OXHILL GARDEN CLUB NEWS

OXHILL GARDEN CLUB VISIT TO PURE RECYCLING
ETTINGTON

On Wednesday 26th June, two groups
of Garden Club members visited the
recently opened Ettington waste
recycling plant run by Pure
Recycling. This new plant receives
the contents of our blue recycling bins
and similar bins from most of the
Stratford area and further afield.  The
building is the size of a football pitch
and is crammed with conveyors and
a variety of the latest and fascinating
automatic techniques for sorting our waste into metals , glass and paper.  Despite
all this there are also more than thirty people employed, many of whom help to
sort out the waste by hand.  We were all very impressed and now understand
better why certain items should not be put in our recycling bins – at one time
they found half a horse !

Photo shows one of the two groups inside the plant, dressed in all the safety gear
provided.

Peter Rivers Fletcher

SOUTH NEWINGTON

18 members enjoyed a really lovely outing to South Newington House on
July 10th, which luckily turned out
to be a perfect summer’s day.
After a short introduction by Claire
Swan on the background of the 2
acre garden, we were treated to
coffee and biscuits and then we were
free to wander around at leisure and
admire the many aspects of the rich
planting, with Claire and her
husband David answering our many
questions.
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We hope for similar weather for our trip to Savill Gardens in August the
details of which were in the July issue.

Please note that entries for the photographic competition are now to be
handed in to me, not to Ann, by the end of September please.

Ruth Gibson

ART EXHIBITION AT THE OLD CHAPEL
For the second year the Old Chapel in Oxhill was the venue for an art exhibition
as part of Warwickshire Open Studios.  This year the space was shared by four
artists, myself, Linda Rasa, Jill Jeffrey and Paul Hitchman.

I think most people in Oxhill will know Jill who lived in Back Lane for many
years.  Jill is a member of the Pastel Society and has a huge following for her
landscapes, and as expected, sold many pictures.  Linda Rasa from Brailes also
did well with her beautiful ‘pearl in a silver nest’ jewellery, and her ‘wish nest’
hanging in the tree in the front garden of the chapel attracted great interest,
particularly from a holidaying couple from Switzerland who were ‘just passing’!

Paul’s stunning and unusual stained glass was perhaps the star of the show and
resulted in several sales and commissions.   As well as my art furniture this year
I have done large wildlife portraits on canvas and as well as selling two pictures
I received three commissions.  Thank you to everyone who came to see the
exhibition, despite Wimbledon and the scorching weather, and stayed for tea and
cake, the proceeds of which will be split between OWLS and Chernobyl’s
Children.



TEAS AT OLD CHAPEL ART EXHIBITION
Thank you to everyone who made cakes for the teas and helped with serving and
the washing up and to everyone who eame to the exhibition and made it such a
success.  The teas raised £145.00, which after a donation for the use of three
village hall tables, has been split between Chernobyl’s Children and Oxhill
Wildlife Society (OWLS).

Jane Moore

Many thanks to Jill Tucker for allowing us to use the Chapel again, and to Janet
Gardner, who kindly let us use her field as a weekend car park.

Grenville Moore

A selection of photos taken by Mick Shepard........
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NOTES OF OXHILL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD
ON TUESDAY 9th  JULY 2013 AT 8.00 PM IN THE
VILLAGE HALL
The meeting, chaired by Grenville Moore, was attended by Parish Councillors
Carol Taylor, David Hill and Tom Heritage.  Apology received from Brian
Badger.

MATTERS DISCUSSED
Draft C ore Strategy
Carol Taylor gave a report of the progress being made by the parish Plan
Steering Committee.  Stratford District Council have now published a Draft Core
Strategy for the next 20 years identifying Oxhill as a category 4 Local Service
Village. This category provides for between 10 – 25 houses.
The Parish Council has registered as a member of   so that OS parish maps can
be obtained to assist the Steering Committee.

Planning
Application for demolition of existing dwelling and erection of replacement
dwelling at “The Maples”, Main Street has been refused mainly on design.
Application for new dwelling at “Ripplesdale”, Green Lane was returned with
no objection.  Application to crown chestnut tree at The Old Forge was returned
with no objection.  Outline Planning Application of up to 6 dwellings on land to
the rear of “Stablecroft” has been strongly opposed.

Finance
Cheque for £30 paid for internal audit.  Cheque for £164.40 (inc. vat) was paid
for a Minute Book.  The last one was obtained in 1995.

Highways
Matters requested for attention have now been dealt with.  One outstanding items
is the “Bend” sign on the Tysoe Road which is on order.

Dog Fouling
We would remind all dog owners that it is an offence to allow your dog to foul
within the confines of the village.  Most dog owners clear up after their pets but
some do not including young persons walking dogs.  PLEASE CLEAR UP
AFTER YOUR DOG.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 17th  September  2013 at 8.00 pm in the Village Hall.

Angela Kean, Clerk
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CHERNOBYL CHILDREN - COFFEE MORNING
As reported in the Stratford Herald we had a very successful Coffee Morning
and we were pleased to see so many people enjoying themselves in the sunny
weather.  The total sum raised, including donations and Gift Aid, was in excess
of £1,500.  We are most grateful to all our stallholders and those who donated
items for the stalls or lent us equipment.  Thanks to all our helpers who did a
fantastic job.   Thank you all for your generosity.  As you could see, the children
are having a wonderful holiday and it would not be possible without your support.
 See you all again next year!

Particular thanks should go to Anne Marshall and Jo Sweby who both worked
tremendously hard in organising such a successful event.
A special thank you to Gaynor and Joh Van Dijk who not only host a child but
also host the two interpreters therefore making the entire visit possible.
If you would consider hosting the interpreters or a child next year please do not
hesitate to contact me on 680411.

Anne Marshall

THE MOWING BLUES

Blessed lawn needs mowing
Blessed grass keeps growing
Blessed mower blessed broke
Best call the mower bloke
Fixing mower cost a bob
But he's done a proper job
Blessed rain's begun to fall
Can't go mowing after all !

 June Marvin

TWO  OFFICE DESKS
1     Kneehole desk, teak finish, 6’0 X 2’9”.  Seven drawers, one a deep
  f iling drawer.  Pull-out shelf, pull-out pen tray.
2.    Drawer-less kneehole desk, dark ash finish 58” X 30”.

Both in good condition, but redundant following retirement. Free on
collection, but donation to Oxhill Church Restoration Fund would be
appreciated. Tel: 01295 680327
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OXHILL ARTISTS EXHIBITION
Thank you everyone visitors and village, for your support during our Art
Exhibition.
We made the sum of £165.50, which will go between the Aylesford Centre
Warwick Hospital, in memory of our dear friend and artist, Angela
Emmerson, and The Village Hall.
Thank you to artists and visitors.
Barbara Kenny

Thanks again to Mick Shepard for the pictures.
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LATEST FROM  `OXHILL’S FUTURE – YOUR SAY`
Thank you to everyone who responded to the informal village survey
during June and made a comment. There were 22 separate responses. The
majority of suggestions came from the suggestion boxes, some were hand
delivered and several e-mailed. Most responses commented on several
issues.

Following this useful feedback, the Oxhill Parish Plan Steering Group
will now begin work on devising questions for a more formal survey form.
This will be sent to each household in the parish, along with guidance on
completing the form. The form is expected to be distributed during
September/October. If you have any suggestions for survey questions
please email these to parish-planning@oxhill.org.uk or post to Sue Hunt,
Eudon, Whatcote Road.

Meanwhile, Stratford District Council has published its long-awaited Draft Core
Strategy which will shape the development of the district over the next 15 years.
You may have read about this in the local paper. The Housing Target is 9,500
new dwellings in the strategy period. The majority will be in current urban
centres. A new settlement is proposed for Gaydon/Lighthorne Heath of 4,800
dwellings, of which 1,900 would be built by 2028. The Main Rural Centres
will all have allocations, to meet a target of 1,985 in total for these centres.



Meanwhile Oxhill is being designated as a Local Service Village (LSV) which
are now categorised into four sub divisions. Oxhill is in category 4 (the lowest
level) with the expectation that Oxhill will provide between 10 and 25 new homes
over the next 15 years. The Full Council were due to formally adopt the Draft Core
Strategy at the end of July. It then needs Government approval before full adoption.

Adrian Marklew

WOT2Grow YOUR Community Orchard

 The glorious summer weather has changed things at the
orchard!
The grass isn't growing so fast, the plants need water and
the fruit is swelling and beginning to ripen. The wild
flower trial strips are a picture, especially the corn field

annuals, and have been well worth the experiment so we will be planting more wild
flower areas now we know it works well.
The sensory garden has established well and in the space of a few weeks the plants
have all grown amazingly. We have watered a little but most of the plants were
chosen for their ability to survive dry and warm conditions as well as their sensory
properties. We just await the bench, bamboo wind chimes and mosaic that the Scout
Group will install.
Two bee hives have been set up using nucleus  colonies we purchased. There are
lots of bees with the “red” queen and the “white” queen so we hope for some honey
this year. The bee team are meeting regularly to ensure we keep them happy!
The waterless toilet is on site and just needs the internal fittings installed. We will
then erect some trellis fencing so we can grow climbing plants around the entrance.
On Sunday Sept 1st from 2:00pm we will be having a “Cream Teas “ Open day at
the orchard. Come and enjoy an afternoon tea, see the varieties of fruit we are
growing and enjoy the beauty of the orchard.

So much is going on and we welcome everyone to come and help with the many
aspects of the orchard – just contact one of the team listed below for details of
sessions at the orchard. Or just come and take a look!
See us at www.wot2grow.co.uk
or contact
Liz Atkinson (680045), Paul Sayer (680451), Sue and Mike Sanderson (688080),
Graham Collier (680127), Julia Stirman (01608 686776), Pam Bennett (01608 652
222)
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OIL CONSORTIUM NEWS
Hi All, Thank you all who have help me by sending me your email address.
Those of you who have placed an order by letting me have your email address,
have already received replies. Further information will be sent out nearer the
next order date.

If you are planning on using the Oxhill Oil Consortium, PLEASE send me your
email Address.

oxhilloil@yahoo.com This address is for placing your oil order only.

If you wish to contact me about oil orders or any other matter, use my every day
email address, viper@viperrecovery.co.uk  or  07976298228.  The home phone
Number only works when we are at home and hear it !  The information that I
need is:  Name, Full Postal Address including post code and Home telephone
Number.

Mick Shepard

MACMILLAN AT TYSOE SHOW
Just a reminder that we will be supporting Macmillan again at the show on
Saturday 17th August. Along with the usual gifts and jewelry, there will also be
new branded clothes e.g. M & S, Eastex, Kaliko, Dash and many more at
remarkable prices. Also some childrens clothes.

We look forward to seeing you. Top end of field near the marquee.

Jackie Thompson  ( 01295 680263)

CSW BROADBAND PROJECT
The Coventry, Solihull and Warwickshire Broadband project is due to be
delivered in 2016. More information can be found at
http://www.cswbroadband.org.uk/
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SHIPSTON HOME NURSING / FORTHCOMING EVENTS
FOR SEPT
COUNTRY CAR BOOT SALE

SUNDAY 8TH SEPTEMBER   HONINGTON HALL ESTATE
By very kind permission of Sarah Lady Wiggin and Benjamin Wiggin
For more details re booking a pitch and costs, entrance fee, please
email rebecca@shn-fundraising.co.uk/call 01608 674 929
24 HOUR BAKEATHON

FRIDAY 27TH SEPTEMBER-SATURDAY 28TH SEPTEMBER
SHIPSTON SPORTS CLUB   12 noon- 12 noon
COME AND SUPPORT OUR NURSES BY BAKING FOR SHN
Bake anything you like from Breads, Pies, Cakes, Muffins, Buns, Tarts and
more.  BUT IT NEEDS TO BE your favourite recipe. Sponsorship for the hours
you are baking is a great way to raise funds. All baked will be sold at the
Shipston Food Festival in the High St on Sunday Sept 29th, all proceeds will go
to SHN.
For more info call Jodie Wright 07835 425 244 or go
to http://www.justgiving.com/Jodie-Wright3
SUPPER AND DANCING

FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 27th 7.45pm-1.00am MAGPIE HOUSE HONING-
TON CV36 5AA
By very kind permission of George & Emma Barkes
£45 per head, tables of 10
To book tickets call Rebecca 01608 674 929
COTSWOLD LION CYCLE RIDES

SUNDAY 29TH SEPTEMBER
SHIPSTON LEISURE CENTRE, DARLINGSCOTT RD, SHIPSTON CV36
4DY
100 km epic Starts 8.30am
25mile leisure ride 9.00am
For more info call Rebecca or go to http://cotswold-lion.org.uk



TELEPHONE SCAM THAT COULD COST YOU
THOUSANDS.
Warwickshire Police has re-issued a warning about a telephone scam, which has
already resulted in several people having several thousands of pounds withdrawn
from their bank accounts. The advice to anyone being contacted by telephone to
advise of problems with direct debit payments is to end the call and contact your
bank yourself to check whether there are any problems with bank payments. The
scam was first reported to Warwickshire Police in Kenilworth a few weeks ago
when one elderly man found £13,800 had been withdrawn from his account. It
would appear the same scam has now been used to steal money from elderly
people living in Rugby.

The scam involves a cold caller purporting to be from the persons telephone
provider saying there is a problem with their direct debit and asking for details
of their bank so they can sort it out on their behalf. Another person then calls
saying they are from the persons bank reporting there has been fraudulent activity
on their account and advising a person from the fraud department would attend
their home address and collect their bank card.

They also ask for the PIN number for the card. A short time later an individual
presents themselves at the victim’s home address saying they are from the bank
and have come to collect the card as agreed. The victims have been taken in by
this scam have handed over their cards. The addresses are usually visited by a
smartly dressed white female, aged in her 30's with dark shoulder length hair.

If you have been approached by these con-men or have any information which
may assist Warwickshire Police in their enquiries please contact PC Claire
Crouch, Rugby Local Investigation Unit 01788 541111 Ext 6137 or
Crimestoppers.



ARMSCOTE MANOR
It gives me great pleasure to invite you to the eighth series of lectures and
workshops at Armscote Manor.
I hope you agree that we have an interesting and varied week planned and end
on a high note with the wonderful Orchestra of the Swan conducted by the
charismatic David Curtis.
Whichford Pottery and Neal's Yard will have stalls throughout the week and
Armscote Manor pots, flower bricks, honey, tulips and wool will also be avail-
able.
Bablake Wines have very kindly and generously agreed to provide a glass of
wine for all our guests again this year.
A ticket order form and gift aid form can be downloaded from our website:-
www.armscotemanor.co.uk
All monies raised during the week are donated to Shipston Home Nursing.
We do hope you will come along and support this very important local charity.
Deborah Williams

APES WITH ALTITUDE

‘Apes with Altitude’ was the title of a fascinating illustrated talk by Phred
Newbury, on behalf of the Gorilla Organization ,at the first monthly meeting of
the newly formed Shipston on Stour Area U3A.

Phred explained that for many years she had a poster of ‘Nudume’ a silverback
mountain gorilla, on her office wall His look shows ‘attitude’ and he lives at
‘altitude’. A trip to Rwanda to see mountain gorillas was advertised in the BBC
Wildlife Magazine, the photographer of Phreds poster, Ian Redmond was the
tour leader. As a result a visit was arranged for Phred to meet Nudume.
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LecturArmsc

For tickets please
contact:
Deborah Williams or
Madeleine James at
Armscote Manor, Armscote,
Warwickshire CV37

Ticket
prices:
1 lecture

£15.00

This event is

The evening lectures start at 7pm with a glass of wine sponsored by Bablake

Monday 7th October 2013, 10.00am - Workshop - Kate Tetlow
Cable Knitting Workshop
Bring your needles to a cable knitting workshop with Kate Tetlow, a knitter for
many years, and learn how to create cables using
yarn from Armscote Manor’s own Portland sheep. Topics will include basic
cables, using a cable needle, fixing mistakes and
blocking cables.

Monday 7th October 2013, 7.30pm - Lecture - James Bolton
Twentieth Century Italian Gardens
From the nostalgic Renaissance fantasies laid out around Florence in the
1910s, Italian gardening has become increasingly self-
confident and innovative as the twentieth century has progressed. With the
unsurpassed glories of Ninfa to inspire them, it is,
perhaps, not surprising that contemporary Italians are now creating some of
the most interesting gardens in Europe.

Tuesday 8th October 2013, 10.00am - Workshop - Amanda Luther
Take inspiration from nature and create beautiful floral
displays
With an overview of the principles of design and the basics of conditioning
plant material you will take away some useful floristry
skills. In this workshop Amanda will share tips and techniques for using foliage
and flowers from the garden and hedgerows.
Advice on plants to grow for flower arranging and what to look for and use in
your own gardens. You will design and make some
arrangements to take away with you. Learn to bring the beauty of the garden
into the home and enjoy the creative process.

Tuesday 8th October 2013, 7.30pm - Lecture - Michael Marriot
Incorporating Roses in to the Garden
Michael has been working with roses for nearly 30 years. All but one of those
years at David Austin Roses, although, he has always
been fascinated with plants and loves all types of gardening. Roses are not
just for the formal rose garden, they are wonderfully
versatile and can be planted in just about every part of the garden except
perhaps the pond! With their beautiful individual flowers,
wonderful fragrance and long flowering season, no garden should be without
them.

Reg. Charity



20

WHATS ON IN & AROUND OXHILL

        August
Sunday 4th   20:00   The Peacock - Quiz Night
Tuesday  6th       Grey bin collection
Wednesday  7th  10:30   The Peacock -  Village Coffee Morning
Friday 9th    10:00         Weekday Walkers, Warmington
Saturday  10th             10:00               Village Hall Maintenance Day
Tuesday 13th       Green and blue bin collection
Thursday15th         23:59   COPY DEADLINE FOR THE NEWS
Saturday 17th              13:00               Tysoe Show
Tuesday  20th       Grey bin collection
Wednesday 21st   12:30      The Peacock - Village Lunch
Wednesday 21st  10:00   Village Hall - Mobile Library
Wednesday 21st                                  Garden Club - Savill Gardens
Friday 23rd        10:15   Weekday Walkers, Edgehill
Tuesday  27th        Green and blue bin collection

September
Sunday 8th     19:00   SHN Country Car  Boot Sale
Tuesday 17th                20:00             Village Hall, Oxhill Parish Council
                                                                   Meeting
Saturday 21st     20:00   Mexican style Progressive Supper
Sunday 29th             Harvest Festival, St Lawrence Church

October
Friday 18th     19:30   Village Hall - Indian Feast


